North Riverside Public Library 
Board of Trustees        

Minutes of the September 11, 2017 Meeting

Of the Committee of the Whole    

President Corgiat called the Committee of the Whole meeting to order at 6:40 p.m.

Present:            Greg Gordon, Brad Lanken, PJ Folz, Ken Rouleau, Elizabeth Tomasek

                          Annette Corgiat
Absent:             Al Pineda

Also Present:   Marilyn Boria, Interim Director
Director Boria presented the board with some proposed staffing changes to improve service with extended responsibility for one librarian and offering full time status to another librarian by combining two positions. 
Assistant Library Director:  Boria proposed increasing Susan Locander' s responsibilities  to include those of  Assistant Director.   This will provide continuity so that all library operations can be carried out even in the absence of the Director.  After reviewing the proposed job description, the Board agreed with this concept and recommended that Susan’s salary be increased in light of the added responsibilities.  Brad noted that he was concerned about the impact on the budget.  All board members agreed that Brad and the Director should review the budget and report back at the Board meeting. 
Teen/Tween Librarian/Head of Technical Services: Boria proposed offering a full time position to Brittany Musial who recently received her MLS.  She will continue working part of her time in the Youth Services Department providing service to the Tweens/Teens and also serve as Head of the Technical Services Department to replace a part-time staff member who recently left the Library.   After review of the new job description, all Board members agreed that this was a good solution for the Library.  Again, Brad raised a concern about the budget and agreed to review it and report back at the Board meeting.
Boria then recommended that a clerk in the Youth Services Department receive a salary increase based upon the salary paid to a newly hired employee performing the same work.  The Board agreed with this recommendation.

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Annette Corgiat
Committee of the Whole, Acting Secretary 
